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Name, Position: Darryl Seguin, Superintendent
Board Meeting Date: June 15, 2021

Highlights


Functions & Meetings

· Board Committee of the Whole meeting
· Regular Board meeting
· Admin. Council meeting—Planning for 21-22, scoreboards, communications, health & safety, budget overview, human resources and curriculum and innovation updates.
· Board/ATA Liaison meeting. Discussed professional development, early learning opportunities and inspiring leadership programs for the upcoming year. 
· Division office Team Collaboration meeting
· CASSIX Spring Meeting
· Board Policy Meeting—spent time with the committee reviewing and organizing the board orientation package for this fall
· TEBA Engagement Session
· ASBA Spring General Meeting
· FACES meetings—communication regarding plans for this summer/health restrictions and other possible considerations 
· Leader in Me meetings with schools currently involved with Leader in Me and other schools exploring the approach
· Advocacy committee meeting—Summer School funding and Mental Health needs
· Thought Exchange meeting—reviewed our stakeholder engagements and discussed changes to the software for next year
· Junior Achievement year-end meeting—18 sessions occurred with LRSD schools this year. WCCHS, ABD and JTF had a total of 

Other
· Graduation discussions with LRSD principals
· Human Rights for School Authorities training
· Inspiring Leadership part 2 planning
· Met new principal for ABD…she toured and visited the school; met students, staff and school council 
· Eye on Education Article—Thank You!
· Attended FPW Feather Blessing


Key Areas for Next Month



· Board/CEO Evaluation
· TEBA Engagement Session
· LRSD/Town of FM meeting
· Graduations
· FranklinCovey LIM Education Advisory Board meeting
· Vacation time
Eye on Education
Lethbridge Herald
June 9, 2021

Thank you!

We have almost made it; we are only about two weeks away from Summer! The 2020-2021 school year has certainly been one for the books, hopefully the HISTORY books. I began my career in a small community in Northern Alberta in 1993; all my lesson plans were written with paper and pen. I wonder what changes I would have noticed in education had Marty McFly flown me to 2019.  I know I would have been surprised by the significant advancements in, access to, and use of technology in the classroom. I definitely know I would have been wondering why no one was wearing comfy, multicolored track suits. It is likely that I would have found more similarities than differences, witnessing kids still learning in classrooms and teachers leading after school activities. 

If, on the other hand, the DeLorean doors opened to March 2020, my mind would have been in complete shock seeing students and teachers working and learning from home, all extra-curricular cancelled. Now, imagine my thoughts if Marty set the date to September 2020 and I witnessed schools full of masks, daily health screening, hand sanitizer, and physical distancing.  Fortunately for my younger self, this scenario was not a reality. For our education community today, it is, and you have handled it remarkably well. For that, I wish to say THANK YOU!

Thank you to custodial staff for allowing students and teachers to continue learning and teaching in a safe and clean environment.

To our bus drivers, thank you for being so flexible with seating plans, wellness checks and the safe transportation of our students. 

What would we do without our maintenance, facilities and OHS workers? Thank you for your additional hard work creating safe workspaces for staff and students with PPE, signage, and more.

Thank you to our incredibly valuable support staff: our frontline administrative assistants, career practitioners, CYCWs, EAs and nutrition coordinators. You have unique abilities to handle whatever is thrown at you and demonstrate compassion and kindness as you work with some of our most vulnerable students.

To our FSLs, I recognize the considerable increase in mental health needs among our students. Thank you for your incredible ability to stay connected with students, and your commitment to support them with your expertise and thoughtfulness.

Thank you, teachers; your flexibility, creativity, and professionalism are second to none. You continue to inspire and motivate students as you instill in them the knowledge, skills, and attitudes necessary for success. You are absolute rock stars!

Thank you, school-based administrators. Your plates are already overflowing, yet you handle the extra hours and responsibilities with grace and competence. Your continual leadership and student-centered approaches, balanced with your care and concern for staff is greatly appreciated.

To Division Office staff, trustees and Alberta Education, thank you for your hard work, vision and dedication, and doing all you can to ensure supports are in place for students, staff, and parents. Your work, example and leadership are vital to the success of our students.

AHS, thank you for the countless hours of communication during days, evenings, and weekends as you help school divisions navigate the ever-evolving rules and regulations during the pandemic.
To parents, spouses of educators, and community members. Thank you for your support, patience and understanding as we all work together and do our best to help students continue learning, growing, and developing.  

Last but certainly not least, thank you to all Alberta students. You are truly the most remarkable resource we have for our future. You have spent countless hours online, in quarantine, behind plexiglass dividers, covered in masks, all while setting an wonderful example of resiliency, hard work, determination and perseverance. I am so proud of all you have accomplished, and I look forward to seeing all that you will achieve in the future. Thank you, thank you!

I wish each of you an amazing summer!
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Darryl Seguin
Superintendent/CEO
Livingstone Range School Division
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